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H.B. 248 Proponent Testimony 
House Health Committee 
 
Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo and honorable members 
of the House Health Committee thank you for considering my testimony in support of 
Sub HB 248. 
 
I write to this committee again to URGE you to vote yes on this very important bill so 
that Ohioans can breathe a sigh of relief. Since I last submitted testimony on May 25, 
2021 (just 3 short months ago), a lot has changed in the state. Countless employers 
and universities have mandated the Covid-19 vaccine. Ohioans desperately need a bill 
that will allow them the right to decline a non-FDA approved pharmaceutical in order to 
retain their job or go to school, but also to be able to purchase groceries, go to 
restaurants/concerts and participate in society. 
 
When I submitted testimony in May there were 4,201 deaths following Covid-19 
vaccination reported to the Vaccine Adverse Event Reporting System (VAERS). As of 
August 6, the number of deaths have jumped to an astounding  12,791 deaths, 13,139 
life-threatening adverse events, 16,044 cases of permanent disability, and over 121,000 
hospitalizations and emergency room visits following Covid vaccination reported to 
VAERS (https://wonder.cdc.gov/vaers.html). These numbers are astronomical, and 
personally I cannot believe these products have not been pulled. For a preventative 
health measure, the track record is horrendous.   
 
Additionally, every manufacturer of a Covid-19 vaccine has zero liability or 
responsibility for the damage their product causes. Cited above are 162,974 human 
beings who have had negative health impacts from the administration of this vaccine. 
How many Ohioans have been required to take this non-FDA approved pharmaceutical 
who did not want to, but were coerced into taking it because they wanted WORK or go 
to school? How can we allow employers, schools and business to discriminate or treat 
people differently based on their decision to decline a product whose manufacturer, 
distributor, state, and healthcare professionals have ZERO liability if the product harms 
or kills the recipient? If the covid-19 vaccinations were safe, the pharmaceutical 
companies, doctors and regulatory agencies should accept liability. After reviewing the 
VAERS data, I can see why they would not assume that liability. How can we mandate 
a product when NO ONE assumes liability for its safety? 
 
Again, I URGE this committee to vote yes on HB248 so that Ohioans can make their 
own health decisions without threat of not being able to provide for their family, obtain 
an education or to participate in society. I leave the committee with headlines from 
various articles. Please read them and see if you ever thought the world, or your state 
would come to this. Is this what you want for Ohio? You have to ability to change the 
trajectory. Please vote yes on HB248. 
 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 


